

ESMHA Executive meeting

December 22, 2021 – 7:00pm

Minutes Taken By Natalie S (for Melissa Crooks)

In attendance

Natalie Stevens

Adam Jennex

Laura Rockwood

Paul Anderson

Shannon Karsten

Becky Warner

Gina Dunn

Chelsea Burgess

Quick Covid overview – Laura Rockwood

What we can do with hockey

- 10 people in the rink – including players, coaches and covid rep
- No spectators allowed
- Jan 12th will be the next update

ESMHA info from Paul Anderson

- Teams may want to rent the ice
- Rink will still be open
- There must be 2 coaches

Paul requested any feedback from division coordinators

- Chelsea heard from Dave (Jensen?) about wanting to see what he could do for practices
- Laura feels strongly that U7/U9 covid rep should be in the rink
- Laura mentioned that public health has said that parents could not bring the U7/U9 into the rink
- Paul thinks it is unrealistic to try and schedule ice time for teams from Jan 2-12th
- Gina says it will be too much to schedule and cover the costs for ESMHA
- Paul thinks if teams want to manage it that they can do so and the team covers the cost
- Laura thinks that teams should not be going to hockey until Jan 12th update because of the splitting of the team and it is going to cost too much
- Laura would like it to be very clear who is paying and that all families are in agreement if teams are going to book their extra ice and that it would be coming from the team budget.
- Chelsea says the U9 Int could handle it coming in full gear and skates on it could be handled.
- Laura mentioned to include that if a person goes and rents the ice that they know they are not covered under hockey insurance

- Paul would like for teams who are planning to book ice from Jan 2 – Jan 12 submit requests to Paul and Laura.
- Gina will cover off Laura for part of the holidays with the requests by teams to book ice times until Jan 12th using team funds
- ESMHA doesn't expect to be billed for any ice from Jan 2 – Jan 12

Leadership and Growth Committee – Gina, Rebecca, Paul

- Have been talking about an outside ice facility for ice in the winter and ball hockey in the summer
- Laura mentioned reaching out the Lions Club to have support for an outside facility

Paul dismissed the meeting at 7:48pm